

## March-April 2021

Dear Pastor and Church,

Melinda wants to say a special thank you to each one of you that prayed for her during the loss of her mother and for each card and gift she received. The out pouring of love and prayers really meant a lot to Melinda. It was a great comfort to her being able to view the grave side service live on Facebook.

We are still doing online services from our church building with a few attending in person and some still following the service online. Yesterday, I was able to preach on Zoom and stream live on Facebook at the same time for one of our former church plants. The pastor was out of town in a remote village where streaming live was not a good option.

As we said in our last prayer letter, we are rejoicing that we got the five-year visa, after 29 years of only getting a one-year visa. It's a pinch me, I'm dreaming moment to have this. Pray we stay healthy for these years ahead and we are praying, planning and saving all we can so our present work can purchase their own building before we retire. Again, God changed the heart of the owner of the building we are now using. Two or three times he has told us next year we will need to move as he has other plans for the building. This October our contract ends but he just informed us that we can renew the rent until October of 2022 if we pay now. So, we will pay now for that year before he changes his mind.

Thank you for your prayers and support and know that all above living costs is going into building fund each month.

Love in Christ,

Stanley and Melinda
Stanley and Melinda Ewing

**Sending Church:** 

Old Suwanee Baptist Church 4118 Old Suwanee Road Buford, GA 30518

Macedonia WORLD BAPTIST P.O. BOX 519 BRASELTON, GEORGIA 30517 (706) 654-2818 FAX: (706) 654-2816